
JARDINEROS DE PLACITAS 

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES 

JANUARY 8, 2020 

The January meeting was called to order by President Karen Cox at 9:45 a.m. 

Induction of New Officers:  Pat Quick, past President, inducted the following 
officers: 

President: Karen Cox 

Vice President: Jodi Lawrence 

Treasurer: Cindy Wiesner 

Recording Secretary: Edie Barker 

Corresponding Secretary: Sharon Arthur 

 

PROGRAM 

Joan Chewning introduced January’s speakers, Joe and Althea Cajero.  Joe is a 
sculptor and Althea is a jeweler.  Their presentation was on Three Dimensional 
Arts with emphasis on where they get the inspiration for their art. 

BREAK 

BUSINESS AND  

 COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Thank you:  Karen Cox  thanked Harriet Neal and Paul Ordogne who were 
greeters this month.  She also thanked Geri Verble, Carol Ordogne, Tracy Richter 
and Cindy Bourne who provided the refreshments. 

Minutes:  The minutes of the December, 2019 meeting were approved. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Cindy Wiesner reported that at the end of 2019 there was 
$21,237.59 in the checking account. 



Corresponding Secretary: Sharon Arthur read correspondence from the 
following- 

St Vincent DePaul, thanking us for our donations to the Blessings Day Collection in 
December. 

PB & J, end of year recap. 

Seed to Need, thanking us for financial support in 2019. 

Animal Protection of New Mexico, outlining their new program titled Animal 
Connection Program. 

Community Service:  Susan Craycraft reported that we collected $1,000.00 for 
Blessings Day along with books and toys.  February the collection is for the 
Bernalillo Public Schools clothing bank.  February we will also be collecting diapers 
for God’s Little Angels Daycare Center. 

Membership: Ruth Clark announced that we have two new members this month. 

Programs: Jodi Lawrence presented a request for more volunteers for the 
Program Committee.   

Announcements: In June we will have the  Anything Goes Fashion Show. 

Happy Dollars: There were four (4) happy dollar announcements. 

ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m. 

Respectfully submitted: 

 

Edie Barker, Recording Secretary 

 

 



JARDINEROS DE PLACITAS 

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES 

MARCH 4, 2020 

The March meeting was called to order by President Karen Cox at 9:35 a.m. 

PROGRAM 

Jodi Lawrence introduced March’s speaker Norma Libman author of “WISDOM OF 
WESTWARD-BOUND WOMEN” .  Her presentation was on diaries of women 
pioneers. 

BREAK 

BUSINESS AND  

 COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Thank you:  Karen Cox thanked Margaret Bruch and Linda Hardin who were 
greeters this month.  She also thanked Cheryl and Dick Weber, Betty Vreeke, John 
Allen and Jane Garland who provided the refreshments. 

Minutes:  The minutes of the January, 2020 meeting were approved. 

Corresponding Secretary: Sharon Arthur read correspondence from the following 
regarding their use of Jardineros donations to them- 

PB & J 

KUPR radio 

Treasurer’s Report:  Cindy Wiesner reported that at the beginning of February 
2020 there was $21,912.59 in the checking account.  At the end of February it 
dropped to $21,445.36.  There was a payment of approximately $500.00 for the 
new yearbooks. 

Benevolence:  Erica Wendel-Oglesby reported on the committee reviewed and 
recommended benevolence requests for 2020.  The total amount requested is 
$9,900.00 with the committee recommending $9,000.00 for the membership’s 
vote.  The Jardineros membership will have the opportunity to vote online for 
these requests.   



Community Service:  Jill Kennedy reported that $383.00 in addition to diapers, 
wipes and children’s underwear was collected for God’s Little Angels.   

April’s collection is a cash collection specifically earmarked for food for the St 
Vincent de Paul Food Bank.   

Watermelon Ranch has been added for a collection this year.   

A request was made for cash donations when able in lieu of checks. 

History Committee:  Cathryne Richards presented the new Jardineros History 
Book. She thanked Margaret Bruch for her proofreading.  She also thanked 
interest group chairs for their submissions.  She recognized Wendy Ingram and 
Karen Croxton for taking photos for the History Book.  The History Book will be on 
display next week and for sale to members for $45.00.  She presented Karen with 
her own copy of the History Book. 

Membership: Ruth Clark announced that there were two new members in 
February and one so far in March. 

Happy Dollars: There were three (3) happy dollar announcements. 

ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:19 a.m. 

Respectfully submitted: 

 

Edie Barker, Recording Secretary 
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